El Camino Real Master Naturalists
Minutes of the General Membership Annual Chapter Meeting
November 12, 2009
Meeting called to order by President Paul Unger at 6:10 PM at the home of Janice Pelzel.
Officers present: Paul Unger, Katherine Bedrich and Shawn Walton. Absent: Joyce Dalley.
There were 22 members present. Guests were Charles Bedrich and Gary Barr.

Several members, including Ed Burleson, Jim O’Donnell, Carolyn Burford, Cindy Bolch, Paula Engelhardt, Shawn Walton, Paul Unger and Ann Collins shared recent nature experiences.

Treasurer’s report was given by Shawn Walton. Balance in checking account is $4,036.54. Treasurer books will be closed by the next meeting and will be audited by a committee appointed by the President. Dues are $20, payable before the end of the year. 
First place newsletter certificate received at the Texas Master Naturalist state conference was presented; the certificate will be put in the Chapter scrapbook.
Awards were presented for Certification to Carolyn Burford, Cindy Travis and Kim Summers. Recertification: Debbi Harris.
Vice-president report by Katherine Bedrich: Our chapter has been asked to volunteer and assist in the Dolphin Challenge in the Bryan/College Station area on Saturday, March 6, 2010. More details to follow.
Committee report -Nature Festival by Ann Collins: a meeting was held Tuesday, 11/10/2009. The next meeting will be December 3, 2009 at 5:00 pm at the Rockdale General Store. Debbi Harris did a great job organizing the wildflower seeding; attendance was very good.
Committee report - Lichens by Phyllis Shuffield: 9 people met at Phyllis Shuffield’s home for the Lichens program by Dale Kruse and collection; there was a slide show presentation; quite a few lichens were collected.
Committee report-Adopt A Highway by Connie Roddy: the next trash pick-up and informal plant identification is set for Saturday, January 16, 2010; all members are encouraged to participate. Only five to seven members participated in the first trash pick-up. We need more member participation.
Committee report-Photography by Paula Engelhardt: amazing pictures have been submitted for the photo contest. Judging is one week from today. Winners will be announced at the Christmas party. If anyone would like to submit photos during the next week let Paula Engelhardt, Janice Pelzel or Lucy Coward know.

Committee report-Library Display by Janice Pelzel: the project is going well. Big Trees display is up at the Rockdale library. Will try to move the bat display to Cameron this week. Various members gave different ideas for themes, including lichens, rainwater harvesting, Millenium Seed Bank, photo contest winners (January), Nature Festival (April or May). The December display will be an old fashioned Christmas. Assistance is needed from the chapter in creating themes, and coming up with pictures and props. We may consider doing displays during certain months.
Cindy Bolch asked if there will be any opportunities for Advanced Training before the end of the year, since a few members only need a few hours of AT. Katherine Bedrich will look into further.

Announcements: The Grimes County Christmas bird count will be Tuesday, 12/29/2009; will be 13 hours volunteer hours. There will also be a Rio Brazos bird count, date unknown.
Ed Burleson reported he is in charge of the Prairie Restoration section for the Nature Festival. Anyone who has and is willing to share Big Bluestem, Little Bluestem, Indiangrass, or Side Oats Gramma please let him know.

The Chapter Christmas Party will be December 10, 2009 at 6 pm at Anne Barr’s and will include announcement of photo contest winners, a display of the photo entries, pot luck dinner, and White Elephant Gift Exchange.
The slate of officers recommended by the Nominating Committee was presented by Paula Engelgardt. The recommendations were: President, Katherine Bedrich; Vice President is open; Treasurer, Dorothy Mayer; Secretary, Janice Pelzel. 

The floor was opened for nominations for President; no nominations made. Connie Roddy made a motion that Katherine Bedrich be elected president; second by Sandra Dworaczyk; motion passed. The floor was opened for nominations for Vice President; Cindy Travis made a motion to nominate Phyllis Shuffield for Vice President; second by Sandra O’Donnell; motion passed. The floor was opened for nominations for Treasurer; no nominations made. Don Travis made a motion to elect Dorothy Mayer; second by Sandra Dworaczyk; motion passed. The floor was opened for nominations for Secretary; no nominations made. Sandra Dworaczyk made a motion to elect Janice Pelzel; second by Katherine Bedrich; motion passed.  Sandra Dworaczyk made a motion that the officers be elected by acclamation; second by Anne Barr; motion passed. Congratualtions to the new slate of officers. The term of office is effective with the close of this business meeting.
Katherine Bedrich presented a plaque to outgoing President Paul Unger and thanked him for his leadership and hard work as the Chapter’s first President. 
Katherine Bedrich gave a recap of Chapter projects since its creation. 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:03 pm by Paul Unger.
A hamburger dinner was enjoyed by all, followed by a slideshow of photographs from the State Master Naturalist conference with highlights of the program by conference attendees, and a slideshow of Don and Cindy Travis’ Maine vacation pictures. 
Minutes submitted by Janice Johnson, Acting Secretary 
